
Minutes of Bridge House Medical Centre Patient Voice (PPG) committee meeting
Wednesday 23rd October 2024
Present: Hedli Tanner (Chair), Richard Dubber (Deputy Chair), Nina Haines (Secretary) Sheila Donovan, Pauline Edwards, Lynn Hill, Angela Martin Operations Manager Bridget Acock, Dr James Scrivens .

Apologies: Chandika Cheekhoory

1. Minutes of meeting held 26th June 2024 were read and approved.

2. Matters arising:
 Bridget Acock (BA):  Bigger font on TV can’t be changed at the moment until April when current contract with software editing comes to an end and needs to be replaced. Staff photos for website to be done by Jodie.
Hedli Tanner (HT):  thanked Lynn Hill for really good article re carers for website which NH will send to committee. HT asked if there is anyone else who would like to write a short piece about something of particular interest to them as would like to keep PPG section of BHMC website up to date and as fresh as possible.
3. Bridget Acock (BA) report.

Covid and influenza clinics in progress. Last session 23rd November. Impressed on all that it is better for patients to have vaccinations at BHMC rather than go to Chemist. RSV vaccinations to be done later.
Social Prescriber & Well Being campaign 12th November Act on Energy in waiting area. Will be available to chat and advise re fuel poverty and pension credit.

Refurbishment continues: Clinical areas now have proper flooring. Electrically operated couches are being purchased.

4. Hedli Tanner (HT).

Piloted telephone text message survey to 100 patients and thrilled with 36% response.
Positive picture of the Practice and its services. 27 people had a very good experience, 5 fairly good and 1 fairly poor. Only 5 found getting through to phone difficult and 25 found it easy on the day with only 2 finding it tricky. 

Routine appointments: 17 getting appointment up to a week, 12 1-2 weeks and only 2 taking 2-4 weeks.
Patient awareness of new Auxiliary Roles: Pharmacy came top with 22, Nurse prescriber 19 Physio 6. Website only used for ordering Medications with only 5 using it for online consultations

Really positive feedback re friendly reception and great GP service. 
HT said that having been in Surgery lately she would like to thank receptionists and said they were excellent. BA will feedback.
BA reported that some patients use the NHS app for online consultations rather than EMISS.

HT attended South Warwickshire Patient Engagement (SWPE): Pharmacy presentation by Aarondeep Konkon Community Pharmacy Clinical lead, Coventry 7 Warwickshire, Midlands.

Pharmacy First had 6000 patients in July.

BA explained how this was used at BHMC eg. Patient with Conjunctivitis would be advised by reception staff to go to local Pharmacy for treatment.

Medicines for disposal. Unused medicines can be taken back by Pharmacist only if they have not left the premises. Tremendous waste with unused repeat prescriptions. Warwickshire looking at campaign to reduce this.

   5) Terms of Reference & AGM.

        Nina Haines (NH) reported that terms of Reference had been reviewed by 

         herself and HT and copies sent to committee prior to meeting. All agreed 
         terms of reference should be changed to read “continuous office for Chair 

with no limit on number of years” and a unanimous vote took place to        confirm Hedli Tanner to continue as Chair. Due to covid AGM not held for some years. All agreed this should be arranged for 2025 and meeting be  held in the evening to enable as many online members to attend.NH to contact all members and liaise with BA re numbers and date.

       Hedli Tanner thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting

